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1. Introduction

Under the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 it is a requirement to prepare and publish a Consultation Statement for all Local Development Scheme documents). Following consultation on the document, it is the intention to adopt it as the Design Statement for Denton Holme and Longsowerby as a Supplementary Planning Document to the Carlisle District Local Plan 2001-2016 Redeposit Draft, forming part of the Local Development Framework.

The consultation statement briefly outlines the involvement of the local community in the preparation of the SPD. The aim of this SPD is to provide planning guidance on design matters for the Denton Holme and Longsowerby ward.

2. Process of Community Involvement

The initial discussions regarding a village plan for Denton Holme took place at the Denton Holme and Longsowerby Neighbourhood Forum on Thursday 17 June 2004.

Key Dates

2004

July
The Forum Steering Group meeting on the 8 July 2004 suggested a questionnaire as a means of consulting local residents. The following meeting on 15 July 2004 decided to hold a consultation, decide on the issues and create the survey based on the issues raised. Flyers and posters were distributed to raise awareness of this entitled ‘What can be done to improve Denton Holme and Longsowerby – Come and have your say’.

September 
A Participatory Appraisal Exercise was attended by 42 residents


of Denton Holme and Longsowerby at the Robert Ferguson Primary School on 14 September 2004. This was conducted by means of a type of ‘planning for Real’ workshop exercise using base plans of the area. The results were  collated into local issues which formed the basis for the Denton Holme ‘Your future in your hands’ survey. 
The survey was conducted by means of a questionnaire and distributed to all residents in Denton Holme and Longsowerby in September 2004. 
November
Two youth surveys were also carried out designed to complement the ‘Your future in your hands’ survey, by questionnaire in November 2004

December
The analysis of the Denton Holme and Longsowerby Questionnaire were published by Carlisle City Council Strategic and Performance Services in December 2004 and presented at the following Denton Holme and Longsowerby Neighbourhood Forum on 14 December 2004. This informed local residents of the results of the survey and requested involvement with the prioritising of the issues. In all there was a 28% response to the survey, which was considered to be a representative sample.  36% of respondents considered that developing a design statement would be a good idea and a further 51% needed further information about a design statement.

February 
The following Steering Group Meeting held on 8 February 2005 decided the actions to be taken following these results. 

2005

March
The Neighbourhood Forum held on 22 March 2005 sought the views of the local residents on aspects of the Draft Design Statement. An officer of the City Council explained the SPD Preparation process. 

June
The Neighbourhood Forum on 23 June 2005 commenced an action plan on topics from the 2004 Survey.

July
There was an Exhibition at St James Festival in the Park on 2 July 2005 to raise awareness of issues of the Design Statement.

October 
An employment survey was conducted by means of a questionnaire to local businesses on 27 October 2005 to gain an understanding of the importance of local businesses to the local economy and the loss of employment sites to residential development. 

A Street Planting boxes questionnaire was conducted because of concerns expressed in the survey and distributed to all residents living near the planted boxes (83 in number) to gain their comments and views on future management.

February 
Issues raised were discussed in more detail at later Denton Holme and Longsowerby Neighbourhood Forum meetings. The first of these was the meeting on 28 February 2006, which discussed issues concerning parks and green spaces.

2006

April  
In April 2006 the four statutory stakeholders were consulted, as required in the Regulations.

May
The Denton Holme Steering Group meeting on 19 May 2006 was informed of the consultation schedule on the Draft Denton Holme and Longsowerby Design Statement. 

